BOSTON UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF MEDICINE / SCHOOL OF PUBLIC HEALTH . BOSTON UNIVERSITY GOLDMAN SCHOOL OF DENTAL MEDICINE . BOSTON MEDICAL CENTER



Boston University School of Medicine



88 East Newton Street
Evans Building, Room 337
Boston, MA 02118-2393
617/638-7211 tel
617/638-7221 fax
lewis.braverman@bmc.org

March 6, 2003

Lewis E. Braverman, M.D.
Professor of Medicine
Boston University
School of Medicine
Chief, Section of Endocrinology,
Diabetes and Nutrition
Boston Medical Center

Kathleen Reedy CDER, HFD 21 FDA 5630 Fishers Lane, Room 1093 Rockville, MD 20857

Dear Committee Members:

I am writing this brief letter to outline my concerns related to the substitution of levothyroxine (L-T4) preparations in the management of various disorders of the thyroid. The current method to determine bio-equivalence of various medications which are used to replace endogenous substances appears to be flawed. For example, the administration of a single supraphysiologed dose of 600 ug L-T4 to normal subjects might well affect the clearance of both the endogenous and administered hormone by increasing its deiodination. Furthermore, pituitary TSH secretion will almost certainly be decreased, resulting in a transient decrease in the thyroid secretion of endogenous T4. Finally, as shown by the results in study M02-417 (Abbott, unpublished data), failure to account for endogenous T4 resulted in an inability to distinguish between a 600 ug and 400 or 450 ug doses of administered L-T4. Correcting for endogenous T4 by any of three different methods outlined still resulted in an inability to distinguish between doses of 400 and 450 ug L-T4, a 12.5% error. Additionally, it is possible that the correction methods would not distinguish between doses of at least 12.5% and at most 24.9%.

It should be emphasized that therapy of hypothyroidism with L-T4 preparations requires extremely tight control as reflected by serum TSH concentrations. Under-treatment and over-treatment should be avoided since the consequences of both hypothyroidism (including subclinical) and hyperthyroidism (including subclinical) are well known and should be avoided. This is especially critical in the infant, in the elderly, and in the management of thyroid cancer. In view of the lack of proof of bio-equivalence using the current method of assessment, it would be extremely important for the clinician to maintain his/her patient on a single L-T4 preparation since switching from one preparation to another might well result in incorrect therapy. If such substitution is done, more frequent serum TSH values would be required, necessitating increased cost and the risk of even transient over- or under-treatment. It should be recognized that pharmacies, not infrequently, substitute one L-T4 preparation for another without the physician's approval or awareness. Finally, the American Thyroid Association (ATA) and the American Association of Clinical Endocrinologists (AACE) have published guidelines advising physicians to maintain patients on the same L-T4 preparation.

I appreciate the opportunity to render my opinion on this topic.

Most sincerely yours,

Lewis E. Braverman, M.D.

Chief, Section of Endocrinology, Diabetes

7. a. Evinlen

and Nutrition

Boston Medical Center

Professor of Medicine

Boston University School of Medicine